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NOTICE OF MEETING
SOUTH PORT SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB INC.
40th. ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

Notice is hereby given that the Fortieth (40th.) Annual General Meeting of the
South Port Surf Life Saving ClubIncorporated to he held at the Club House on
Sunday, 20th. June 1999 at 11. 00 am,

AGENDA

I. Naotice of meeting.

2. Apologies and proxies.

3. Confirmation of the minutes of the 39" Annual General Meeting of the 7th. June 1998.

4. Business arising from the minutes.

5. Correspondence relating to the Annual General Meeting.

6. Presentation, Consideration and adoption of the Thirty Ninth Annual Report.

7. Presentation, consideration and adoption of the Thirty Ninth Annual Financial Statement and
Treasurer’s report,

8 Notice of Motions:
8.i. Presentation and Adoption of the New Club Constitution - By-Laws and Club Officers

Duties/Job Descriptions

(i) Nominations of candidate(s) for Life Membership of the Club.
(iif) Notice of other motions of which due notice has been given.

9. Declaration of all positions vacant.

10. Election of Club Officers for Season 1999 - 2000

11. Election of Fundraising Committee.

12. Election of Building Committee.

13. Consideration and adoption of subscriptions and other amounts payable by Members and
Officers for Season 1999 - 2000

14. Determine the maximum amount that the Committee may expend on any one (1) item for
Season 1999 - 2000

15. General Business.

PROCEDURES TO NOTE.-

A. Members acting as a proxy on behalf of other Members must have the Member’s permission in

writing,
B. Members wishing to accept a nomination for a position on the Management Committee or a Club

Officer’s position and are not present at the Annual General Meeting must have their acceptance
of the nomination in writing presented to the meeting.

For and on behalf of the Committee,

Christopher Mulling
HON. SECRETARY
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Management of the club is vested in the general committee and ifs structure is as follows

MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE

Life Membership
Committee —— President, Chief Instructor,
U16/U18 Co-ordinator, Assistant Secretary,
Building Seaefary, Treasurer, Fundraising
¥  —— Club House Director Vice President, ————on Committee
Commitee

Promotions Officer
Members Liaison Officer,

Junior Representive,
_ / Captain,
Junior Competition Officer, \

Division

Vice Captain Bar Manager Board Captain
IRB Captain Canfeen Manageress  Ski Captain
Radio Officer Finance Committee Boat Captain

Gear Steward

Executive Commitiee (in bold)
To deal with emergencies.
Decisions fo be ratified by committee
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NAMEPFATEELETATIO/NY
OBIECTIVES, COLOURS

NAME

The name of the Club is:
"SOUTH PORT SURF LIFESAVING
CLUR INCORPORATED"

AFFILIATION

The Club is affiliated with the Surf Life
Saving South Australia Incorporated.

OBJECTIVES
The objectives of the Club are:

(@) To minimise the loss of life from
drowning by providing patrols and
apparafus.

(b} To adopt the gear, drill and

handbooks of the Surf Life Saving

Australia, to patrol that portion of

Port Noarlunga Beach, south of the

reef to the mouth of the

Onkaparinga River, or to be on call

within the City of Onkaparinga on

such days and for such periods as

Surf Lifesaving SA shall from time

to time determine,
(¢) To promote demonstrations and
arrange classes of instruction in
lifesaving.
(d) Toobtainfacilities for lifesaving and
to assist the City of Onkaparinga and
other public bodies in improving
facilities for bathers.
(¢) Toencourage the physical and social
welfare of its members.
(f) Topurchase, take on lease, exchange,
hire or otherwise acquire and deal
with any real or personal property,
rights and privileges.

To raise funds and borrow monies
for the purposes and benefit of The
Club upon such terms and such
conditions as may be determined.

(9)

COLOURS

Club Colours - Navy Blue, White and
Green.

Club Badge - A green
silhouette of the side
elevation of the
Standard Reel, the
words "South Port"
above and "S.L.S.C."
below in white
lettering,
superimposed on a
navy blue background.
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GUUERTROEAWINNERS

Most Outstanding Member

Most Dedicated Patrol Member
Most Outstanding Competitor

Services to Lifesaving
Captains Trophy

Best First Year Patrolling Member

Champion Patrol

CcLUB CHAMPS

Gary Eastham

Steven Clohesy

March Past Team

A Whitford & M Etheridge
Matthew Clohesy

Matthew Clohesy

Patrol 4

WEEKLY sSWIM

Open Male Greg Higgs
Open Female Aisha Olesinski
Under 18 Male Dan Edge

Under 18 Female
Under 16 Male
Under 16 Female
Veteran Male
Over 40 Male
Over 40 Female
Over 50 Male
Over 60 Male

Steven Clohesy
Tim Edge

Greg Higgs
David Yates
John Nearmy

PsiPot
Ram

Kathleen Hegarty

Tanya Eastham
Brian Johns
{Ray Martin

Janet Puplett

Martin Chilman

Ray Martin Snr

Open Male

Open Female

Under 18 Male

Under 18 Female
Under 16 Male

Under 16 Female
Veteran Male

Over 40 Male .
Over 40 Female ‘ju)e-;\
Over 50 Male

ANNUAL LON& SWIM

Fastest Time
Fastest Female

Youngest Competitor

Oldest Competitor

Alex Botha
Sarah Martin
Jake Gluis

‘Ray Martin Snr

OVER 50 HOURS

Fred Curren
Larry Edge
Keir Puplett
Janet Puplett

Mike Etheridge
John Smith
Matthew Clohesy
Kristine Hastings

GENTLEMAN'S EVENING TROPHIES

Martin Chilman
David Pummeroy

Greg Higgs

Aisha Olesinski
Jason McGaffin
Kathleen Heggerty
Shamus Armstrong
Tara Puplett

Gary Eastham

Tt
oA P Ray Martin
{Ray Martin Snr

Paul Edwards
Peter Strilchuck
Liz Colgate

Jane M<Garry
Tara Puplett

Spit the Dummy Beau Lyons

S... Stirrer

Dean Colgate
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Secretary:
Treasurer:
Chief Instructor:

Club House Manager:
Competition Officer:
First Aid Officer:
Members Liason Officer:

Hon. Medical Officer:
Promotions Officer:

Chair:
Secretary:

Annual Report 1998-99
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SEASEL 1998799

Patron:

Vice-Patrons:

President:
Deputy President:

Captain:

Chris Mullins
Geoff Moffat
Dean Colegate/
Andy Whitford
Mike Ethridge
Richard Olesinski
Janet Puplett
Liz Colgate/
Samantha Fox
Morrie Peacock
Don Alexander

Fred Curren
Jackie Eastham

Mayor Ray Gilbert

David Coxs, Bill Jamieson, John Hill,
Richard Peat & Artie Ferguson

Chris Foord

John Smith

Greg Higgs
Vice-Captain: Jackie Rawson/
David Watt

Board Captain Scott Armstrong

Ski Captain: Brett Harvey
Gear Steward: Frank Drake
IRB Captain: Beau Lyons
Social Secretary: Diana Foord
Assistant Secretary: Brian Johns
Youth Development Officer: Larry Edge
Canteen Manager: Chris Clohesy
Bar Manager: Mark Nieass
Boat Captain: David Yates

Hon. Auditors: Tilley, Murphy & Hughes

Head Coach:
Chief Instructor:

Mike Etheridge
Andy Whitford
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PRESIDEWNT

#Change, sometimes it's hard to accept. In 1998-1999 we as well as everyone else must be
prepared to change. A Surf Life Saving Club is not just a Surf Life Saving Club

@ anymore, we are a community based service club and if we do not accept this we will
not survive. As you all know this year the Onkaparinga Council upgraded our annual grant
from $2,000 to $7,000. Thanks I might add to Geof Moffat from South Port and Ronda
Cunningham from Pt. Noariunga for submitting a detailed costing of placing a patrol on the
beach. This submission was forcefully placed before council by Councillor Bill Jamison who
was the driving force for the whole submission. I am extremely grateful to Bill and Counciller
Arty Ferguson for supporting and pushing this increase in our, and all Mid coast surf club
annual grants. The whole of the $7,000 grant went Yowards purchasing a new L.R.B.

The Onkaparinga Councils attitude to Surf clubs in the Mid coast has been nothing but
positive and I congratulate them for finally appreciating what these clubs do for the beach
going public. The Council also has engaged Consultant Waods & Baget to draw up and price
the optimum surf clubhouse. This clubs sub committee spent many hours attending meetings
with these consultants and came up with what we believe is a clubhouse to take us well into
the 2,000's. Now we will have to do the real work and come up with an affordable building,
but if your not in it, nothing happens.

This season again no lives were lost during patrol hours and T thank all patrol captains and
their patrol members for their vigilance and support. This is what it's all about and I would
hope you all are back next season. This season we ran only 6 patrols. I feel we have plenty of
members to have 10 patrols but we need the appropriate number of patrol captains and I.R.B.
drivers. T know Jackie Rawson our Vice Captain until work commitments vested her from
continuing had great problems in getting members to fill these positions, so put your hands
up you younger members, it's your turn,

To those who gained awards, well done. To the new Bronze and Qually holders, congratulations
it was a long process, but T thank you for your patience. Our chief instructor Andy Whitford,
I feel has done an excellent job under difficult circumstances and I thank him. As always we
had a few problems in our education section but T am pleased to hear this section are preparing
themselves for the forthcoming season.

To the competition side of our club, what a marvellous improvement, we are starting to show
our potential. I congratulate the competition Panel chaired by Olle, 4 years ago we competed
in 15 events out of 95 at the state championships. This year over 60 events carried the
South Port hat. I am sure Olle's report will be very large and interesting.

Our Junior Division, all looks well but I can see we need to recruit, our numbers are down as
are all clubs in the Mid Coast, the clubs in the Gulf, are not having this problem and we must
address this in the winter.

As you read through this annual report you will see many people contribute their time and
knowledge to make our club successful. One division which spends a lot of time is our
Fundraising Committee chaired by John Smith. John lives at Prospect but still finds time to
attend 3-4 meetings monthly, plus his State Centre duties. I thank John and his committee
for the magnificent job they have done. Again Johns report should be interesting reading.

To our sponsors, T thank you, without your support we would be unable to place a patrol on
the beach. Our competition would suffer. I must remind you that no competition equipment
is purchased until all life savinge equipment is replaced and updated for the coming season.
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To Chris Clohesy our Canteen Manager, a great job, thank you and I hope more members
volunteer there services to help next season.

Firee our Bar Manager, Well done, A lot of work in this job and Mark performed well
under difficult circumstances at fimes. Thanks mate and give up smoking!

To our Catering Officer, CHEF and I'm happy to say our Most Qutstanding Member a
great job. Emu must be enjoying the break since the 40th party where he did an outstand-
ing job.

To Vonnie Ollie our apparel of ficer, a fair bit of mucking around in this job and T thank
you. Everyone appreciates your effort.

Our 40th Anniversary Celebration in April. What a week, Wednesday at Dawn and Dennis
Ferret's home for the cocktail party was truly a fabulous evening. Saturday and 250 past
and present members had a great fime reliving all their past exploits, And again on Sun-
day for the recovery Roast, not as many people but just as much fun. Don't forget the
whole forthcoming season is still our 40th Year, so be prepared for more entertainment.
To the 40th committee, Bristles certainly showed his organising ability and with his com-
mittee certainly produced the goods.

Finally, I would like to fake this opportunity to remind all members that our Club is run by
volunteers and I implore all of you to make an effort to participate in the running of the
club. Tt is time for a lot of you to stand up and make a greater commitment and lesson the
load on the few that do more than their share.

In closing, thank you all.
Chris (§) Foord

President
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" ellow Members and interested persons
= of the South Port Surf Life Saying Club
Incorporated it gives me great pleasure
to present to you the Fortieth Annual Report
and Financial Statement.

PATROIS

South Port Patrols performed well again this
season including a good furn out on Christmas
Day by some very dedicated Members. Well
done to those involved. It was unfortunate
that Jackie Rawson had to resign her position
as Club Vice-Captain due to a new career
move. Greg Higgs took on both roles as
Captain and Vice-Captain for a time with David
Watt filling the position of Vice-Captain later
in the season.

Well done to everyone.

AWARDS. .

Surf Lifesaving awards were up slightly
compared fo last season but still a long way
from the accomplishments of 1996-97 season
with nearly one hundred awards completed
including twenty four (24) Bronze Medallions!
The Club "Forward Plan” needs to be re-
visited on a reguiar basis to ensure ifs on
target to achieve the goals set for each
season and not just pay the document “Lip
Service",

Annual Report 1998-99
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COMPETITION..

Again both the Juniors and Seniors finished
mid-field at their respective State
Championships this season. Congratulations
to the Senior and Under 21 March Past Teams
on winning Gold Medals at the Senior State
Championships and on their accomplishments
at the 1999 National Championships,
Congratulations and well done fo all
competitors and coaches for their efforts.
Also well done to Andy Higgs on conducting
the internal Club Champs days - Weekly Swims
and Ciub Long Swim, ably assisted by John
Smith. The amount of data Andy has
produced on individual performances at these
events is incredible and an invaluable record.

FUNDRAISING.

Congratulations to the Fundraising Committee
on its great efforts during the season
especially John Smith as Chairperson for his
tireless efforts and new innovative ideas for
fundraising. Well done to the Fundraising
Committee for its positive efforts during the
season and hopefully the incoming committee
mill keep up the high standard.

40th. ANNIVERVARY CELEBRATION. .
Well done and congratulations to everyone
involved in organising the 40th Celebrations
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of the Club. Especially Don Alexander, Chris
Foord and the other hard working members
of the Organising Committee. The number of
people who attended the Saturday Night
Function at the Club was outstanding.

Well Done everyonel

REGISTRATIONS..

Registrations were up compared to last season
from 253 to 285 an increase of 32 Registered
Members.

COMMITTEE. .

The Committee worked reasonably weli this
season with the usual "change over” of
personnel during the year. As well as the usual
sub-committees, we had small commiftee who
worked very hard m re-writing and bringing
up to date the Club Constitution-By-Laws and
Club Officers Duties. Thanks to John Smith
- Chris Foord - Brian Johns who worked with
myself to achieve the Changes.

It is very disappointing to see “fried and true”
and " fail safe” structures and systems

discarded so that certain persondlities can
put their own personal little stamp on things
and then sadly everything goes array.

Why try and fix something that is not broken
and is fail proof? It fakes real character
for a person to admit they are wrong or don't
know and ask for help

IN CLOSING

On a personal note I would sincerely like to
thank those kind people who have assisted
me during the season while I have been
immobilised - especially John Smith and Geoff
Moffat who have constantly transported me
to and from the Clubrooms and carried my
gear for me. Thanks a lot guys.

1 would also like fo wish the incoming Comn-
dttee all the best for the con-dng season and
hope they stand by their convictions and move
forward inte the future and not back into the
past.

%/W@{/wf Y/ A

HON,_ _SECRETARY




South Port SLSC

Annual Report 1998-99

VICE= PIES%UDEEW

§0 S in all seasons, fundraising has been
2 very hard work and the members of
3 the fundraising committee have

worked extremely hard. T must however

mention the efforts of Liz Edge, Diana Foord
and Pam Etheridge who have made
outstanding contributions to the Club's
fundraising this season. Without their ideas,
enthusiasm and tireless work, we could not
have achieved the results we did this season.

I do not intend to list the sponsors and grants

as these will be mentioned else where in this

annual report but 'I will give the results of
some of the more successful Club fundraising
events.

Wine sales $1039
Chocolate sales $1200
Garage sales $1108
100 Club $1050
Beer raffie $1923
Shave Off $286
Long swim $270

Several social functions were run at the Club
Golf Day, Seventies Night, Shave Off, and
New Years Eve Show, and although those
attending had a great time, these events were
poorly supported by the vast majority of club
members. It is also disappointing that at the
end of the season we still have members who
have not paid in money owed to the Club.

Chocolate money of over $200, shave off
sponsorship of over $800, together with wine
and 100 club money means that over $1 000
of much needed funds is not available to the
Club.

Another disappointing factor this season has
been the lack of Snippets. It isimpossible to
efficiently run fundraising events if there is
a lack of publicity and I hope this matter is
addressed quickly to ensure future
fundraising committees are not severely
hamstrung as we were.

One function, which was an outstanding
success both socially and financially, was the
40th Birthday Celebrations and to Don
Alexander and his committee, I extend
congratulations on a job well done. The
celebrations were greatly enjoyed and will be
long remembered by all those who attended.

Members must realise that fundraising is a
team event and must not be left o a few or
they will be quickly become worn out or jaded
and the Club will suffer from lack of suitable
amenities. I must quote a club member's reply
when asked to take a box of chocolates to
sell. This surely must be the most pathetic
thing I have heard from a member in my time
at the Club and surely we do not want
members of this type. He said, "I won't sell
any because I don't like what the Club spends
its money on.” This was of course just after
using a club board, having a hot shower and
sitting in the Clubhouse with a drink.

I must however close this report on a positive
note and pay tribute fo Gary and Jackie
Eastham and their family for the way that
they have supported the fundraising ventures
this year. Emu has cooked for the Friday night
teas, the 40th celebrations, the Shave Off
and many other events that have been run
this year and Jackie and the girls have helped
him on most of these occasions. The value of
Emu and his family to this Club can not be
over emphasised. Fantastic effort, Emu, The
fundraising committee salutes you

IV it
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fter a few problems at the start of
g. season 98/99. South Port is moving
® ahead in alf areas, but this is no reason
‘ro rest on our laurels. With no major carnivals
being run on our beach this season for the
first fime in my memory it was left to the
social functions Saturday Arvo. Surf races,
patrols and training etc.. to bring the club
together this year. The proficiency festing
in November started us off well with good
weather and the help of Bob Menhennett.

South Port SLSC in it's 40™ year has
celebrated a milestone in fine style. Our club
spirit and tradition shone through ct recent
celebrations. We can be proud of our short
history and the basis we have for a great
future.

Administration, training, pafroiling,
competition and social events can only
function when everyone is doing their bit. It
is a team effort that makes South Port what
it is, a great club to be a part of.

Patrols have worked again at a very high
standard with few major incidents worth
reporting. Christmas day was not a problem
this season. Andy Whitford, Andy Higgs,
Mike Etheridge and John Smith kept patrols
on their toes with a number of helpers during

internal patrol inspections. All patrolling
members can be satisfied with a job well
done.

I would also like to thank Jackie Rawson and
David Watt as vice captains. David Yates and
Beau Lyons as TRB captains, Janet Pupplet
first aid of ficer, Dave Jolly radio of ficer and
Frank Drake gear steward. Who kept the life
saving operating of the club running smoothly,
thanks guys.

The result of Bronze and Qualie squads that
boosted patrol numbers at the end of the
season speak for themselves, Surf life saving
is what we are all about and that is what we
should be putting first. Well done to Andy
Whitford and all his helpers this season.

Our competitors have done us proud again
at the Masters, Senior and Junior Level. Our
touring team fo Kurrawa for the Aussie Titles
performed well, but our state title results
were outstanding. There were a few
competitors faking the biblical message to go
forth a bit literally, but with hard training
and a bit of luck there will be plenty more
medals next year.

Thanks to all management committee and
competition panel members.
g%g

CLUB CAPTAIN
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L found it fairly difficult at first, but

¥ @ as the season progressed I was quite
overwhelmed by the people who came forward
to help me.

_ ‘ s Chief Instructor for this season, I

Due to the resignation of the elected Chief
Instructor for season 1998/99, I took on the
position in October which left little time for
preparation of Club Proficiencies, Bronze
squads, a Resus group, and a Surf Rescue
Certificate group, as well as my duties as
Junior Chief Instructor.

I found it comforting to be able to rely on
people to the extent I couid. You will have to
forgive me if you are not mentioned
personaily, but T would like to thank all those
who rallied round and helped me in any way
this season.

There are a few people T must name. Firstly,
many thanks to Mike Etheridge for his
tireless efforts with the Resus Group and
the Bronze squad. Well done Mike in gaining
your Training Officers certificate.

Thanks also to David Yates and Brad Foord,
who were always there to help the candidates
of the Surf Rescue and bronze squads.
Without their help we would not have made
it through to such a successful examination
result.

Weogrs

CWOEF (USTRUCTOL:

Annual Report 1998-39

I am particularly proud to say that all the
candidates worked hard and also had fun
being in a team envirornnent, Well done to
all.

The following gained their Bronze Medallions:
- Matthew Burgess, Darren Curran, Alexander
Dobrovelskis, Nicholas Fox, Jonathan McKay,
Matthew Clohesy, Deborah McKewen, Rachel
Vandersluys, Renee Scott, Dale South, Alex
Botha.

AND

These people gained their Surf Rescue
Certificate: - Marguerite Botha, Dale
Brewster, Jennifer Drake, Dwayne Foord,
Laura Greer, Michael McKewen, Renee
Ruthenberg, Heather Wright.

I would like o thank Janet Pupplett for her
assistance as an examiner and without her
co-operation we would have found things even
harder.

Thanks o Chris Mullins, Dollar Foord, Greg
Higgs, Andy Higgs and everyone else who gave
their assistance unselfishly throughout the
season,

We had an eventful season with successful
participation at both Junior and Senior
Carnivals. Once again our fundraising
committee has done a fantastic job. The
season ended on a high note with our 40™ year
celebrations.

Thank you to all those who were
patient with me during this season
as there was so much to learn about
the new role I had taken on. The
faith you had in me helped me to foil
this important role. We have a great
Club, so let's all work together to
keep it that way.

oty Whitored

Chief Instructor
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Bronze Medallion
Matthew Burgess
Darren Curran
Alex Dobrovolskis
Nick Fox

Jonathan M<Kay
Matthew Clohesy
Deborah M<Kewen
Rachel Vandersluys
Renee Scott

Dale South

Alex Botha
Training Officer Cert
Mike Etheridge

C.P.R Resuscitation
Kevin Clohesy
Matthew Clohesy

ARC (Stiffneck)
Jane M<Garry
Monica Strilchuck
Peter Strilchuck
Kristine Hastings
Instructors Cert
Keir Puplett

ARC (Re-exam)
John Smith
Andrew Whitford
Aisha Olesinski
Greg Higgs

Larry Edge

i Ray Martin
Micheal Colgate
Mike Etheridge
Janet Puplett
David Watt
Karina Watt
Stan Nowakowski
Dean Colgate

Liz Colgate

Sarah Colgate
Kathleen Hegarty
John Nearmy
Travis Nearmy
David Pummeroy

o o) 5

&le) orle)

Surf Rescue Cert.
Renee Ruthenberg
Heather Wright
Adrian Pope
Marguerite Botha
Dale Brewster
Jenifer Drake
Dwayne Foord

Laura Greer

Michael McKewen

Snr First Aid
Kevin Clohesy
Matthew Clohesy
Liz Colgate

Jane M<Garry
Janet Puplett
John Nearmy
Travis Nearmy
David Pummeroy

Resuscitation Cert
Ryan Curran

Emma Eastham
Lauren Etheridge
Nicholas Dobrovolskis
Tristan Foord

Adam Lyons

John Morgan

Nathan Ruthenberg

Radio Operators
Tara Puplett

Tim Edge

John M<Kewen
Deborah McKewen
Matthew Clohesy
Steven Clohesy
Kevin Clohesy
Michael M<Kewen
Instructors Cert
Kier Puplett
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This season saw one of the biggest touring teams participating in the Australian Titles for
many seasons. Thirty four members proudly pulled on the white, navy and green hat to battle
the sand and surf at Kurrawa Beach on Queensland's Gold Coast.

Besides the competitors, over 20 parents and supporters also made the trek to Queensland
making this one of the club's biggest touring teams. I am proud to report that the whole
team performed and behaved admirably and it was a pleasure to represent them as manager.

Compefitively, the team performed well with the Open March Past team gaining a bronze
medal, which must make this combination the March Past team of the 90's in Australia. No
other team has shown such consistency in gaining medals throughout the nation. Congratulations
mus?t go again the coach Bob 'RJ* Mayo, assistant coach George 'Biffo' Hann and all members
involved.

The Under 21 team also performed admirably and after qualifying equal first on the Friday,
marched their best ever and gained a fourth place. Even though the feam was disappointed
with expectations raised from the Friday's results, in was a great learning experience for all
involved. This experience has provided the team with the resolve to have another go next
season and go for that elusive National Title.

The club’s lone representative boat crew, the 180 plus Masters crew also had a go in quite
large surf conditions. The crew swept by Don 'Bristies’ Alexander skillfully negotiated the
course and only narrowly missed out in qualifying for the hext round. Numerous 'shouts’ were
purchased after the event due to indiscretions performed by ALL members in the act of
'survival in the surfl

Brad 'Louie’ Foord was also the club’s lone competitor in the Open Boardriding competition.
Unfortunately he drew two of last year's placegetters in the first heat and was eliminated.
Well done ‘Louie’ for giving it a go and representing the club well.

Aisha Olesinski gained a personal best in the Open Flag event and a great group of junior
members had their first taste of representing the ciub in a National Title. To see this great
example of youth bravely battling fairly large surf conditions made everyone present so
proud of their determination. Congratulations to everyone who gave it a go.

Thanks again to our Rhys and Jean
Morris, our hosts at Viscount Towers for
their hospitality. With this type of
accommodation and the alfernative
caravan park style used by a few
families, members looking to tour next
year have an alternative choice to meet
their needs.

Thanks to everyone who supported the
team, in particular to the club committee
who again was able to provide support
the team's successful competitors.
Congratulations to all participators and
supporters of this great touring team.
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SIKS I GYATERTTATIIN

ver the past season, I myself have
seen progress in the ski area.
Form Individuals including Scott Armstrong,

as a first year ski competitor he had a solid
season.

Gavin Steel also had a strong season making
it to the open ski final along with myself,
gaining a bronze medal.

Also great to see a few juniors starting to
paddle ski's, keep it up!

Thanks to everyone that has helped o tow
the ski trailer over the season. Especially to
Ashley for ripping the rear quarter off of a
Holden Gemini that was parked in a "no
standing” zone down at Goolwa.

Looking forward to seeing more paddlers on

the water in the coming season.

%M@%@%

Ski Captain

Through the duration of the season there has
been three allocated skis going to Ashley
Pitcher, Scott Armstrong and myself,
Thankyou to South Port S.L.S.C.

WEMBERS LIAISOL

hat a perfect summer we've had. There was a lot of action within the club this

season, some of it having to do with it being the clubs 40™ year. It's been another

great season. Liz Colgate did a great job as members rep I couldn't fill those
shoes. As members rep there has been a few issues that have had to be delt with. I hope the
people concerned have been satisfied with the outcomes. Next season is a new season and a
fresh start, as is every season. There will be plenty happening in the "Off Peak”, I hope to
see everyone out and about. I would like to take this opportunity o remind members that the
member's rep is their voice on the committee. It is an opportunity to pass on any communication.
As the cliché suggests, the club is only as good as it's members.

SFmantta Focs . *{ﬂ

Members Ligison Officer
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BOAT CORPTAIL

“he past season has seen the rejuvenation of Surf Boats in the Club. It was great Yo go
o carnivals and see 25 to 30 competitors waiting for their turn to compete. With the

¢ addition of our new boat we will now have two excellent Kelly boats and one old, but
still going strong, Clymer, for us to train and compete in.

Throughout the year we had at any one time, Seniors, Ladies, Juniors and two master teams
(in The 180 and 200 plus), training for competitions.

The annual event at Port Augusta saw the 180 pius crew come second and win the club a
sweep oar for their effort.

The State Masters 180's team, comprising Richard "Olly" Olesinski, Paul "Howsie" Howse,
Mark "Spider” Webster, Milton "Beau” Lyons and swept by David "Snake” Ferrett , finally
took the Gold Medal and they did it easily. Not to be out done, the 200 plus crew of Don
"Bristles” Alexander, Chris "Dollar” Foord, Ray "Hooray" Martin, John "Devo” Devitt and
swept by Brian "Zee" Johns won the Gold Medal. Our Open crew comprising David "Wal"
Watt, Paul Gray, Andy Lowry, Mark "Firey” Nieass and swept by Chris "Dollar” Foord, won
the Silver in the 120 plus age event.

In the State Championships, our open crew comprising David "Wal” Watt, Paul Gray, David
Yates, Mark "Firey" Nieass and swept by Chris “Dollar” Foord, made the semi finals and the
180 plus crew competed in the reserve grade making the finals but did not place in the top
three.

The ladies crew comprising Sarah Martin, Emma Martin, Mel Keyser, Sam Fox, Michelle
Simpson and swept by "Bristles” made the finals, but didn't place. With limited experience
the crew performed very well throughout the year. With this first season behind them we
look forward to bigger things next year.

The junior crew with Jono McKay, Justin Pitcher, Dan Edge, Matt Ciohesy and swept by
“Bristles” made the finals. However, due fo some inept co-ordination and poor officiating,
they were not allowed to compete due to the running of another junior event held at the
same time as the junior boat final. Bad luck for the boys, but if they stick at it they will
make amends next year.

Only one crew went to the Australian Championships this year to compete in the 180 plus
event. The crew comprised "Olly", "Zee", "Spider”, "Devo" and was swept by "Bristles”. Ina
hard heat they just missed out on moving through to the next round. If all goes well during
the coming season, at the next championships we should have a few more crews competing.

Finally, to all our
sponsors who assisted
throughout the year
and in particular the
sponsors who
parficipated in the
Surf Boat Super
Draw, thank you for
your support.

Boat Captain
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FIRST [0

§/ ell another year has passed us by.
/ This year there were 108 first aid
cases where forms had been used.

During the year Kevin and Matthew Clohesy
and Stan Novakowski received their first aid
certificates with Liz and Dean Colegate, John
and Travis Nearmy, David Pummeroy and
Janet Puplett updating their's.

Kevin Clohesy has been an asset to the club
attending a wide range of the first aid cases.
He attended these case as both first aid
patrol member (John Nearmy's patrol) and
when he is helping in the canteen. 1 would like
to thank him for his help in this areq, he has
made my job a lot easier.

GEARRSIHEWARD

#. nother season has come to an end. Gear

(sl wise, it all stood up prefty well. I

- endeavoured to get all patrol boards

reparred at a minimal cost and repaint patrol
flagpoles and tent poles.

It was pleasing to see how well the rescue
boards were looked after, considering they
were also used by the bronze and quallie
squads, no doubt they will last a little longer
with a bit of TLC.
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BEPOLY

T would like to thank John Nearmy, Dean and
Elizabeth Colegate for their help and
assistance with the 30 aboriginal girls that
visited this year. We all had a great time
and made $50 for the club (donation). The
help with water cover was invaluable,

I would also like to thank the people who
donated blankets earlier in the year, these
have been invaluable.

I will be passing the first aid officer position
over to someone else next season and hope
that they receive as much help as I have over

the last two years.
ofmet Puplets

First Aid Officer

RIERORi]

My thanks o Mike Etheridge for building a
mobile patrol rack, enabling members easier
access Yo the patrolling equipment.

More racks are required for skies, boards
etc, hopefully that can be a priority job during
winter.

A special thanks to Dave Jolly for maintaining
the tractor.

My thanks to all
Frant Drake

Gear Stweard

SOCEILAL SECREVAY

" he social and fundraising committee's
worked well this season, resulting in

¢ some fun day's ie Golf Day and many
successful ventures, From our Friday night

monthly dinners, fo the 40™ celebrations in
particular. Thanks to all that helped in the
success of these events, including the
members attending.

Social Secretary
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PROWOVICLS OFFICER

@ outh Port continued Yo receive excellent media coverage in the local press during the

=% past season due to Richard "Olly” Olesinski's continuing efforts with the Southern

R Times. While on the subject of "Olly”, our special thanks to him for co-erdinating the

Sou’rh Port Snippets. This publication goes out To our mailing list most months and provides

a valuable link from the officers of the Club to the members, on general items of interest,
carhival performances and future fund-raising events.

The Club also gave "Olly” permission o organise a Surf Boat Super Draw, with the object of
seeking sponsors to assist with the purchase of a new Surf Boat. "Olly" and John "Devo”
Devitt worked extremely hard at this task and we are happy o report that the Club managed
to purchase a second hand boat from the Metropolitan Caloundra Surf Club. A full list of
these generous supporters follows.

George Wortman Fred Blatchford Drake Family Trust
Email Services Ltd TL Screenprinters Fitch Rubber
Congo’s Classic Cocktails Rossdale Homes Southern Powder Coaters

And the following who also contributed at the 40™ Dinner

Keelan's Garden Centre, Optus World-Frankiin Street, TL Screenprinters, The Complete
Cycle, Affordable Scissor Lifts, AirCon Services, ECO Marketing and The Goldfinch
Family.

The Club continues to receive excellent support from a very diverse and dedicated band of
sponsors. Many of these people have been long term supporters and we thank them for their
continuing efforts to assist the Club.

City of Onkapringa Surf Life Saving SA State Government
Carlton & United Coca-Cola Fitch Rubber

IHK Services Southern Powder Coaters The Complete Cycle
Keelan's Garden Centre TL Screenprinters ACT Insulation
Mitre 10 Happy Valley Mid Coast Surf Adelaide Insulation
McCains Yamaha Motors Australia Britax Rainsfords
Buttercup Bakeries Hackham Garden & Bid Noarlunga Paving
Port Noarlunga Hotel Ralphs Pizza Bar

Horley Turf

Southern Screen Scene
M&S Campbell Plumbing & Gas

Finally, T would like to thank "Olly" for all his help this
year and trust that he will continue to be involved in
the promotion of the Club during the coming season.

Dion CHlewandonr

Promotions Officer
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RIATIOIN'S

A ctivities fo celebrate the 40™ anniversary of the founding of our Club in 1959 proved
. To be the outstanding social events that were held during the season of 1998/99.

The committee asked me to chair an organising group and the first meeting was held at David
"Snake” Ferretft's home on 8 Sepfember 1998. Monthly and finally fortnightly meetings
were subsequently held to formulate all activities. Initially an Official Dinner was o be the
only event, but then Dennis "Congo” Ferrett offered his home for a cocktail party and we
reasoned that a Recovery Roast in the form of a "Shags” meeting would be the ideal way to
finish the weekend.

Congo's Classic Cocktail Party
Wednesday 14 April 1959

Dennis and Dawn Ferrett are to be congratulated for not only the very kind offer of hosting
the evening but for organising all the fabulous food, drinks, staff, Jazz band and decorations
which really made this a memorable night. Affer covering all costs we still managed o make
$1,000 which went foward the Surf Boat Super Draw. Our special thanks to Dennis and
Dawn.

Official Dinner
Saturday 17 April 1999

The Official Dinner held at the Club was a special night for many reasons but perhaps the
most commonly heard phrase used was "Tt's just great Yo catch up with all the old faces once
again”. 240 members and 20 official guests furned up for the night, which started at 6.00pm
and, we are reliably told, ended around 5.00am the next day.

Special thanks must go to Gary "Emu” Eastham for organising the food, kitchen and bar staff
for the evening. Catering to a crowd as big as we had is difficult at the best of times but
when you have the added logistical problem of getting everything fo the Club, it was a great
effort. Of course the bonus was that the presentation and quality was great, no-one went
hungry and there were no complaints.

The evening was a big success for the Club in ferms of money that the members contributed,
not only over the bar (in excess of $5,000) but in the purchasing of 40t anniversary
merchandising: polo shirts, caps, port and glasses.

Frank and Jan Drake contributed $1,000 on the night
to the Surf Boat Super Draw. Richard "Olly"
Olesinski organised a syndicate of 10 members
at $100 each to also enter the draw. These
two contributions meant that we ended

up with ten entries for a total of .
$10,000 , which is what the new

Surf Boat cost. :

Our thanks to all members who
were able to attend and Yo those
who didn't or couldn't, you missed
a memorable evening.
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Recovery Roast
Sunday 18 April 1999

The Recovery Roast was an event for those who could go the distance and had no consideration
for their health, although it should be said that many families were there as well which
helped to keep a modicum of decorum in the morning. Once again "Emu” provided the food
(he had to put the roast on at 5.00am, just as he was going to bed) and again he did a fine job.
John Smith was our Chairman and he conducted the meeting along the lines of the "Shags”.
As usual he didn't miss too many members and there were some extremely funny exchanges.
A great morning was enjoyed by all and the weekend finished late Sunday afternoon,

Conclusion

In conclusion, the members of The committee would like to thank all who attended the three
events. Without your attendance the 40™ ceiebrations would not have been a success.

Personally, I would like to thank the 40™ Committee for their help and support in organising
the events. Many of those on the Committee, whilst still active members, have not been on
many recent committees and all have said how much they enjoyed the experience. When it
comes to organising the 50™ I'm sure that if we have like-minded people to help, then it too
will be an outstanding success.

Committee Members

John "Devo” Devitt Brian "Dickos" Dixon David "Snake" Ferrett
Dennis "Congo” Ferrett  Chris "Dollar” Foord David "George/Mole” Gardiner
Gavin "Steelo” Steel David "Wal" Watt

Thanks to you all

Don “PBristtes” SHemandor

Chairman-40t Celebrations Committee
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COMPETIVION OFFICER

7 n behalf of the club’s Competition
{/Panel, T have great pieasure in
prowdmg the following report
regar‘dmg South Port SLSC's competition
section.

The club has continued to use the slogan for
competitive involvement being..
PARTICIPATION.

After last season's thrust of improving our
team and individual performances, that
foundation provided an ideal opportunity to
build on the successes achieved.

Those successes were achieved through
various means besides individuals taking up
the challenge and doing the hard work
needed fo achieve in not only state,
but also national level. For the first
time in many seasons, the club's
beach relay teams gained gold
medals as well as individuals again
performing well. (See all 3
results later). Thanks must
go to Andy Higgs for his
untiring commitment and
dedication in coaching
the beach running
team(s), the results tel
the story.

South Port's March Past
teams continued to be
the state's best with :
both Open and Under 21
teams winning gold at the State Titles. The
Open team went on to win another medal at
the nationals in gaining a bronze. The Under
21 team, after qualifying equal first to make
the final, were just pipped for a medal and
gained a fourth position. Congratulations to
all coaches of the teams, in particular, Open
team coach, one of Australia’s greatest march
past coaches, Bob Maye A.M., with support
from George Hann, as well as Andy and Greg
Higgs for their roles in guiding the Under 21
team. The future looks bright for continued
march past success for South Port.

The surf boat area saw unprecedented
involvement with 3 Masters crews and Open,
Reserve, Women's and Under 18 crews
representing the club at the State Titles. This

has been a record humber of crews rowing
for South Port and we look forward to building
on this area. Thanks must go to Don 'Bristles’
Alexander's role in sweeping, coaching and
guiding the Women's and Under 18 crews as
well as Chris 'Dollar' Foord and David 'Snake’
Ferret's continued commitment to surf boats
at South Port,

The craft area also saw an improvement in
participation numbers with Scott Armstrong
doing a great job in the board paddling
section. Scott's great guidance of our junior
members saw a new breed emerging for South
Port and we look forward to building on this
great foundation. With a bit of luck, all of
the board relay teams could have won a
state medal with 3 teams gaining fourth
: places.

The Ski areaq, under the leadership of
Brett Harvey also continued to

perform well in an extremely
. competitive environment. With the
club’s commitment to providing top
equipment, we also look forward
to continued success in
_this arena.

For the first time in
many seasons, South
Port saw some success
in the water area with

Warwick Armstrong

and Alex Botha being
great competitors during the season. Alex’s
workload at the State Titles was a true
indication of his dedication and commitment
to PARTICIPATION and we congratulate him
on his great achievements. Warwick's results
at the State Titles also provided great joy
for the club with him on the championship
dais no less than three occasions.
Congratulations to everyone who got involved
in this extremely tough area.

The club's boardriders also continued to be
leaders with Aisha Olesinski winning the Open
Women's section for a record fourth time,
Alex Botha gaining two silvers in the Under
16 and Under 18 area and Justin Pitcher just
missing out for a medal in the Under 18
section.
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COMPETITION QEFICER

Finally, the club's Masters again paved the
way at the State Titles in proudly
representing and achieving success. All inall,
3 gold, 3 silver and 1 bronze were won by
teams and 2 gold, 2 silver and 4 bronzes by
individuals. We look forward to continued
involvement in providing a great competitive
environment for our club's ‘elderly’ members.

the State Titles - a great result.
Congratulations to all participants.

Allin all we can look back on the past season's
achievements with great pride. However, we
cannot ease off in ensuring the planning,
coordinating and coaching commitment to
continued improvement in this important

element of being a proud member of South
Overall, the club 4 golds in team events, 2 Port SLSC.
golds, 6 silvers and 2 bronzes in individual
events and, would you believe, 9 fourths in

Richard Olosinste

Compertition Officer

SWIVERING SWAGS

e Shivering shags encapsulated the spirit of surf lifesaving with their traditional dip
in the icy brine every Sunday of the 1998 winter. Twenty five members would then
meet in the clubrooms and over a stout or'three test the very limits of the human

imagination in concocting fines which added up to a:$720 donation towards the new roller
door. It never ceased to mystify me that our pillarsiof the surf lifesaving community could
be fined for such crimes as bribery, fraud, forgery, defamation, theft, wimpishness, show-
ing of f, assault, dummy spitting, crudenessiand indecency. Sounds'terrible but it is all in the
spirit of good fun. _

The highlight of the year was our‘end of season trip to Normanville. Badly behaved shags
were Wal, Dodgy, Chalky, Tarzah and Milky but ?merr’y{ antics paled into insignificance
when Hooray tore up the dr'e;ss which we had cht pecially forhim to wear. Shags were
shocked and Hooray'. will have to be de'.t:ll‘.H with ew season. Fines were excessive as
always and the Shags in/an outpouring of unprecedented generosity ‘donated $106 to the
establishment fund of the Nor'manwl{e SLSC. :

Major Award Winners:

Olly Girlie Frock
Chill Over the Top
Milky Dummy Spit
Tarzan Jock Strap
Wal Golden Flipper-

The Committee:

Patrons Dollar ‘and Bristles (Chris Foord and Don Alexander)
Head Shag Schmidt (John Smith)

Heavy Shag Yetti (Janet Puplett)

Scribe Shag Chalky (Larry Edge)

Social Shag Olly (Dick Olesinski)

Hospitality Shag Emu (Gary Eastham)

Bar Shag Firie (Mark Nieass)

Tower Shag . Randy - later HOB?'G)L@\XId Randall and Mgiwﬁurfm)

Larry (Chally) Edge
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YOUTE DEVELORMENT

“he central business of the Youth Development Panel in the winter of 1998 was to keep
youth interested and Yo promote social interaction between the clubs. This was achieved

§ by organising some exciting adventure activities on a monthly basis. Activities included
dragon boat racing, rock climbing and paint ball skirmish. A core of South Port youth took
part in these events. It is expected that the enthusiasm of these kids and those from other
clubs will have an infectious effect on ali surf lifesaving youth. Activities planned for the 99
winter include go karting, abseiling, skirmish and a youth dinner.
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The Panel also promoted the Yorkes Endurance Weekend, the Portland Carnival and the
Twilight Carnival. South Port youth were represented at each of these activities.

To give incentive and o assist new patrolling members the Panel is endeavouring to establish
a 'Rookie of the Year' award. This involves new patrolling members in an educative process
which ensures that they build up experience in all aspects of patrolling and are able to play
a more significant. role.

Tim Edge and Steven Clohesy are completing stage one of the Challenge Achievement and
Pathways in Sport (C. A.P. 5.) leadership award. It 'is hoped that more youth will become
involved next season in this course designed to prepare future leaders and to assist youth
with employment,

At a club level our youth have enjoyed pistol shooting, fitness testing, squash and drag
racing. Many thanks to the Clohesy family and Mike Etheridge for organising these activities.
A number of our youth also took on the sport of kayaking, recognising the relationship of this
sport to surf skiing. It was great also to have a group train for and compete in the City Bay
Fun Run. Trophies are being organised for youth for the first time this year in recognition
of this important section of the Club.

Participation in carnivals improved steadily throughout the season with 26 youth competing
in the state titles and a good contingent attending the nationals. Thanks to Liz Edge and her
helpers in raising $480 specifically to help youth get to the national championships. Don
Alexander, Scott Armstrong and Andy Higgs as coaches in the respective disciplines of
boats, boards, beach and march past are to be congratulated on their enthusiasm and efforts
in supporting our youth. I believe that an atfitude is developing amongst our youth that we
compete because it is an exciting challenge to train, contest and be part of a team. With
more youth striving to achieve personal bests and competing for the sheer joy of it I forecast
a continual build up of South Port success.

Finally, I would like o thank the
youth of South Port who have
taken part in the activities,
training and carnivals. Without
their enthusiasm and support the
development which is evolving
would not be possible.

Lary Edge

Youth Development Officer
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‘he season will have been one of the
shortest ever, due to Junior States

§ being brought forward to the end of
February. This caused immense problems
with pre exam and exam dates and awards to
be completed within the time siot However
we still managed to fit in six carnivals, The
Long Swim, Santa Lobs, The Nipperthon, two
Development Camps, Red Patches, Yeliow
Patches, Surf Ed, Surf Rescue Awards, Twice
a week board training, Two sleepovers, our
normal Saturday sessions, a great Junior Club
Champs Day and then States at our
heighbours P+ Noarlunga.

Although we were not as organised as we could
have been with the Quales examinees, this
did not stop anyone from having the chance
of competing at States due fo common sense
been shown from Surf House, we came a
respectable sixth (with 94 points). Gold
medals were won by Rebecca Etheridge and

Jackie Staples. Well done to ail who
attended, competed and supported and to
Those who were fortunate enough to walk
away with medals over the weekend from
many well attended Age Groups, you now know
how hard it is to he in the top three. A special
mention to the March Past Team who won
silver and all their supporters.
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COMMITVEE

This season we had 72 registered juniors with
45 attending States. All carnivals were wre
attended and the Port Elliot Carnival /
weekend away was a fabulous experience for
many, even the children had a great time

We were again forfunate to be able to buy
four new Genesis boards, which with our
previous stock were the best display of
competition boards on the (New Board Rack)
on the beach. Along with the new foamies we
are well equipped fo continue to grow in the
very competitive area under the very
competent eye of Gary (Emu) Eastham.

- Well done to Captains
Tanya Eastham and
Dwayne Foord for their
leadership of the Age
Groups and for being
selected as Junior
Lifesavers of the Year.

Congratulations to
Shamus Armstrong for
being selected from a very
competitive Age Group to
be part of the South
Australian State Team
who competed at Torquay
In February.

A very big thank you to each and every person
who has assisted our Age Challenged
Members this season, from water cover,
pairol members, the setting out of cans,
coaching, age managers cooking snags, pool
training, organising raffles, committee
member or even mums and dads brothers and
sisters. Without you we could not have the
opportunity to allow our enthusiastic youthful
members the chance fo make the best
patrolled surf beach In S.A their own
playground, much to the envy of the many
mefro clubs. On behalf of everyone from the
Junior Division, we thank you for another
great season.

Junior Chairperson
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JUL

1999 Junior State Championships

Gold
U9 Girls Flags
U10 Girls Swim

Silver

All Age Event
U10 Boys Board
U12 Boys Board
Ul4 Boys Sprint
Ul2 Board Relay

U14 Board Reley

Bronze

U9 Boys Swim
U10 Girls Board
U10 Boys Board
Ul2 Girls Swim
U14 Boys Flags
U10 Board Relay

Ul4 Board Rescue

Rebecca Etheridge
Jackie Staples

March Past Team
Adam Lyons

Ryan Curran
Shamus Armsirong
Gina Staples

Ryan Curran

John Morgan
Shamus Armstrong
Dale Brewster
Adrian Pope

Ross Brewster
Jackie Staples
Andrew M<Garry
Gina Staples
Shamus armstrong
Andrew M<Garry
Jackie Staples
Hamish McGarry
Adrian Pope
Shamus Armstrong

Wears

RESULYS
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Junior Perpetual Awards 1998-99

Lahnee Thomas
David Clohesy
Katherine Eastham

Best First Year
Most Improved
March Past Award

Swim Awards Nathen Ruthenburg
Renee Ruthenberg

John Morgan

David Clohesy

Club Champion (modified)  Jackie Staples
Club Champion Shamus Armsirong

Club Persons of the Year Maggie Botha
Shamus Armstrong
Dwayne Foord
Tanya Eastham
Kylie Lyons
Emma Eastham
John Morgan
Shaini Edwards
Michelle Howse Encouragement Award
Michael Sboro

Male Club Captain
Female Club Captain
Pink Fin Award (boards)

Overall Point Score 94 (6™ Place)
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TREASURER

Reporting

At the end of the season I prepared a
report for the finance committee recom-
mending a more coherent approach to our
financial reporting. This will be brought
forward to the new committee.

Council Grant

The Onkaparinga Council has increased it's
overall grant from $2500 to $7000 effec-
tive from this season. This was a most
generous gesture by the Council and is
greatly

appreciated.

Canteen Account

The Canteen income has dropped sharply.
The manager advises that this is due to
difficulty in staffing, changing patterns of
training, un-seasonable weather and lack of
carnivals.

Income

a. Grants
State Government Grants have been
included in State Centre income

b. Premises Hire
Increase due to additional use by Pt
Noarlunga Primary School

c. Social Functions
Included the fund raising activities

Expenditure

a. Boat
Main expenditure on oars, rowlocks and
repairs

b. Insurance
Building insurance now paid monthly

c. Renovations
Main expenditure for bricks for Boat
Shed floor

Thankyou

I would like to thank the following people
for their assistance this year.

Chris Mullins

Mark Nieass

Vonnie Olesinski

John Smith

Chris Clohesy

Simon Linden

Geoff) Meffat

Hon. Treasurer
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Sales - Bar
Other Expenses

LESS: COST OF GOODS SOLD
Opening Stock
Purchases - Bar

Closing Stock
GROSS PROFITFROM BAR TRADING
CANTEEN TRADING

Sales - Canteen
Other Expenses

LESS: COST OF GOODS SOLD
Opening Stock
Purchases - Canteen

Closing Stock
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Sales - Clothing
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BILANEIAL STATERENT

STATEMENT OF INCOME AND EXPENDITURE
FOR THE YEAR ENDED 30th APRIL. 1999

This Year

% 33,280.83

33,280.83

2,62025V

wo 19,757.83

22,378.08
5,312.85

X 16,215.60

7,613.19

7,613.19
400.00
X 8,134.41

8,534.41
-+ 138.10

LA 75612

%5 285D,

4,753.90

5,600.95
2,564.00

A
W — 8,164.95
£ 1,813.50

1,597.55

113,29

Last Year

34,066.13
81

33,985.13
1,986.16
26,196.77

28,182.93
2,620.25

8,422.45

16,98%.10
16,989.10

160.00
13,138.30

33&9"?% i
830
400.00

(4,090.80)

7,703.60
2,584.00
13,480.80

16,064.80
5,600.95

2,760.25
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EUNAN GUAIRSTATEMENIT

STATEMENT OF INCOME AND EXPENDITURE
FOR THE YEAR ENDED 30TH APRIL 1998

INCOME

Gross Profit {Loss) From Trading
Board / Ski

Donations

Fundraising

Grants - Local Government
Grants - Stote Government
Insurance

Interest

Key Income

Labour Hire

Levies

Manucals

Membership fees

Premises Hire

Prizes / money
Reimbursmeni - Youth Development
Shags

Social Functions

Sponsors

State Centre

Telephone

Other Income

Junior Incame

Note This Year

1385143

HB83uPG3,

XA 18,682.93
¥ 1,890.50

7 10,595.00
K = 11,966.02
" 7,000.00
L, Soo - 606:00
~ 1.00°

- 100.27

% 115.00

*# 500.00

# 705.00

7 304.00

¥ 8,234.00

¥~ 3,631.00

# 300.00

< 299.00

# 720.00

X 7 903.69

L34 N #~8,686.00
 36.30

<. 390.00

204.00
’7!”}%@;:5

57:580.

o
W

LastYear

?,753.00
760.00
10,823.00

10164960 i

2,500.00
6,500.00

29.35
15.00

770.00

8,232.50
765.00
1000.00

958.25
1,094.75
710.00
6,000.00
155.60
1,187.86

52,150.91

A
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FORANCIAL SULVEEY

EXPENDITURE
Awards / Trophies
Bank

Board & Ski

Boaot

Canoe

Carnival Equipment
Carmnps
Competition Equipment
Courses

Data Base
Depreciation
Electricity

Entry Fees
Equipment

Fuel / Registration
Fundraising

Gear

Insurance

IRB {Comp})

IRB {Patrols)

First Aid

Junior Division
Loans

Manuals
Miscellaneous Equipment
Miscellaneous
Photo's

Postage

Printing & Stationery
Radio

Renovations

Rent

Repairs & Maintenance
Security Costs
Social Functions
State Titles
Telephone

Tour Team

Vice Captain

NET SURPLUS (DEFICIT)

STATEMENT OF INCOME AND EXPENDITURE
FOR THE YEAR ENDED 30th APRIL 1999

ThisYear
$

7 2,269.95

= 250.74

“  354.75

“» 3,585.42

S o 464.65
78.90

260.00
356.00
553.00
L7 237.05
T 21,699.00
. 3,181.45
7 2,831.20
585.30

= 514.00
* 2,580.40

¥
MRANR

a

ANAU Y

1,174.51
#3,382.66
# 2,787.56

“ 365.84
w 3,430.29
< 1,269.40
152,90

~ 926.82

856.14

= 50.00
T 766.79
71,141.22
> 50.00
™ 1,438.00

™ 60.00
-~ 2,405.20

- 991.78

w X X AXx

X ¥

X = 740.68
— 3,039.98

X 6483158

3

LastYear
$

1,467.25
466.20
196.70

51.90

1,195.99
370.00
33.00
600.00
64.00
25,554.00
2,940.95
2,877.80
650.20
933.51
219078
304.00
5,056.07
123.85
2,096.98
?00.11
2,451.69
723.47
230.00
543.40
666.45
108.86
592.67
1,193.09
1,002.80
757.00

2,733.78
427 .52
1,450.01
1,521.98
786.60
2,522.50
384.00

66,16%9.11 /

(4,265.20) v/
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CURRENT ASSETS

Canteen Float

Cash at Bank - Current Account
Cash ot Bank - Bar Account
Cash at Bank - Fund Raising Account
Cash at Bank - Canteen Account
Cash at Bank - Capital Account
Other Debtors

Stock on Hand - Bar

Stock on Hand - Canteen

Stock on Hand - Clothing

FIXED ASSETS
Property, Plant and Equipment

TOTAL ASSETS

CURRENT LIABILITIES
Loans - Unsecured - SLSA Trust Fund

NON-CURRENT LIABILITIES
Loans - Unsecured - SLSA Trust Fund

TOTALLIABILITIES

NET ASSETS

MEMBERS FUNDS

BALANCE SHEET
AS AT 30TH APRIL 1999

Note

2%
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FONARCHAL SULVEELIY

This Year

100.00
11,543.17

800.00
5,312.85
138.10
1,813.50

19,707.62

199,269.55
199,269.55

218,977.17
4,497.68
4,497.68
2,517.39

14,015.07

204,962.10

204,962.10

LastYeoar

100.00
3.472.33
570.22
93.16
772.07
4,887.11
800.00
2,620.25
400.00
5,600.95

19,316.09

197,513.55
197,513.55

216,829.64

3,221.28

3,221.28

15,248.39

18,469.67

198,359.97

198,359.97
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FIMANCIAL STETENENT

FOR THE YEAR ENDED 30TH APRIL 1999

This Year LastYear
$ $
3 Property, Plant and Equipment
Club Premises at cost 239,402.00 239,402.00
Less: Accumulated Depreciation 105,260.00 100,472.00
134,142.00 138,930.00
Wearing St Shed ot cost 15,015.00 15,015.00
Less: Accumulated Depreciation 6,105.00 5,115.00
8,910.00 9,900.00
Equipment at valuation
Inshore rescue boats 12,752.00 10,297.00
Surf boats (incl. trailers) X ?.819.00 8,092.00
Junior equipment 4,706.00 5,883.00
Competition boards & skis 20,046.00 13,308.00
Life saving & comp equip nec 2,460.00 3,000.00
Gym equipment 723.55 964,55
Furniture, fittings, eic 5,711.00 7,132.00
X 56,217.55 48,683.55
Total Property, Plant and Equipment A 199,269.55 197,513.55
Note:
Buildings disclosed in the balance sheet are
construcied on leasehold land and in the
event of disposal may not realise the values
shown,
Members
Balance 1 May (Previous Year) 198,359.97 202,625.17
Add: LEBe 13
Surplus (Deficif) A ~65 (4,265.20)
X TE04:962.10 198,359.97
A s

2ou e e
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N DIEREND/ANIAU DL

TO THE MEMBERS OF
SOUTH PORT SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB

Scope

We have audited the financial statements of South Port Surf Life Saving Club Inc.
for the year ended 30th April 1999, being the Balance Sheet and Statement of
Income and Expenditure. The Committee are responsible for the preparation and
presentation of the financial statements and the information contained therein,
We have conducted an independent audit of these financial statements in order to
express an opinion on them to the members.

Our audit has been conducted in accordance with Australian Auditing Standards
fo provide reasonable assurance as to whether the accounts are free of material
Misstatement. Our procedures included examination, on a test basis, of evidence
supporting the amounts and other disclosures in the financial statements. These
procedures have been undertaken o form an opinion whether, in all material re-
spects, the financial statements are presented fairly so as fo present a view of
South Port Surf Life Saving Club Inc. which is consistent with our understanding
of its financial position and the results of its operations.

The audit opinion expressed in this report has been formed on the above basis.

Qualification

Given the nature of the operations of South Port Surf Life Saving Club Inc. it is
not practicable to establish accounting control over all amounts receivable prior to
the issue of a cash receipt and therefore it is not possible to know whether all
income due fo the Club has been received by the Club and recorded in the books of
account.

Accordingly, our audit has been limited to the amounts of cash receipts so re-
corded in the books of account of the Club.

Audit Opinion

In our opinion, subject to the above qualification, the financial statements present
fairly the financial position of South Port Surf Life Saving Club Inc. as at 30th
April 1999 and the results of its operations for the year then ended.

Partner: Dean Spencer

Signed at Adelaide this 15th dav of June 1999
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SUIMAINE REPORT

stablishing a swimming squad during this

season has been a struggle. We have

the nucleus for a squad of 8-10
swimmers. These athletes may not be state
champions but they would do us proud if only
they would allow themselves to prove it. We
must encourage these younger members to
train and compete in team competitions

At the State Titles Warwick Armstrong, Alex
Botha and David Yates all competed in the
swimming arena. Warwick and Alex were
successful. Warwick 2" in the Open Belt and
the Open Tube race. Alex in the Tube and
the Taplin Relay. David swam in the open belt
and if we had a better reel he may have been
better placed.

Next season should see this nucleus plus our
younger group from the juniors work together
at carnivals competing in Taplin relays, Tube
races, Belt races, Board rescues and Swim
team events.

The weekly surf races were again hotly
contested which is pleasing. Each age group
other than the U/18's had many personal
competitions within them. (We do not have
many U/18's)

Tt is my belief that a Surf Club is not a Surf
Club without good swimmers. The weekly surf

races and the Annual Long Swim are essentials
qualities for all members of our Surf Club.
We must therefore encourage all members
to complete or just compete in as many swims
throughout the season as possible.

Swimming Statistics

A total of 65 individual competitors contested
the Weekly Surf Races. A total of 30
individuals competed in 4 or more Surf Races
throughout the season.

0/50 - 7 Competed
0/30 - 12 Competed
Open - 16 Competed
U/16 - 14 Competed

0/40 - 14 Competed

U/18 - 2 Competed

The Annual Long Swim was again a great day
with 56 people competing in excellent
conditions.

I would like to congratulate everyone who
competed or assisted with water cover. This
is both a club level and at any of the carnivals.
A special thanks to those who assisted me
with the administration or the races. In
particular I wouldf like to thank Janet
Puplett, Larry Edge, John Smith and Ray

lndy Sligge

Surf Race Steward

| Martin Snr.

SURF LFE SAVING T
South Australion
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It is with great pleasure to present this
report. It was one of the most productive
seasons for results produced at the State
Titles by our Running Squad.

The season began with the preparation for
the annual City to the Bay Fun Run back in
July 1998. What began as a fitness
adventure ended with eight to ten dedicated
people training twice a week. The idea was
to Run - Walk - Talk and enjoy! Everyone did
enjoy! We had 10 people complete the 12
kilometre course. For next season everyone
is welcome! You don't have to run, you can
walk. This is another way to improve your
aerobic capacity.

From this pre-season training we developed
a programme which included some distance
fraining up to Christmas and beyond. The
squad grew as the season progressed. Sprint
training venues were fried and tested with
Port Noarlunga Primary School Oval being
used in the later part of the season. It was
central to most runners and has a good
grassed surface. The Club thanks the staff
and parents of Port Noarlunga Primary
School for allowing our squad to rain af their
venue.

There were four sessions per week. Saturday
mornings hill/step training at the river mouth.
Saturday afternoons where relay training
was developed in front of the Club House.
Monday evenings for distance/endurance
work, which was converted to beach flag
fraining in the latter part of the season.
Wednesday evenings sprint/speed and time
trials. What happened
as the season
progressed was the
hill and endurance
. training reduced
and was replaced
with speed/reflex
training.

Through this
system of
“fraining we
‘discovered we
had some very

Dewrs
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talented young athletes both male & female.
Aisha Olesinski & Laura Greer ran the 100m
under 14 sec. even though Aisha has ran
quicker it shows that she is back on frack.
Brad Long ran the 100m under 12 sec. and
Danny Edge in the low 12's. If they continue
and the other runners that support and work
them hard. All should go well for them and
the Clubs future.

The most consistent performers for the
season were Aisha Olesinski and Danny Edge.

The Champion Relay teams for the season
were the U18 Male and Ul6 Female. Both
teams won convincingly at the State Titles.
The most consistent Masters competitors
were Pau!l Edwards and Larry Edge.

The most outstanding competitor in the
Running Squad at the State Tiles was Laura
Greer with two Gold Medals, Just three
weeks prior to the State Titles she was one
many young athletes who attained their Surf
Life Saving Certificate. Well donel

At the Australian Titles on Kurawa Beach
Queensland we had five athlefes compete.
Aisha was the best of the individual
competitors lasting three rounds of the
Womens Open Beach Flags. Shamus
Armstrong fifth in his heat of the U/16 Male
Beach Sprint along with Steve Clohesy and
Euin Currie who ran valiantly. The U/16 Male
Beach Relay progressed to the Semi Finals.

T would like to thank Larry Edge for his
tireless support throughout the season.

Congratulations to all who participated
throughout the season, as your efforts made
my job very enjoyable.

In hindsight as the Coach I must develop a
tougher training schedule for the mature
athletes of the squad. It has been alearning
curve for all athletes and they are now ready
to take the next step in making our Club one
of the strongest Running Squads in the State.

ndy Higgs

Running Coach
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WINNERS

1978 - KINGSCLIFF, NSW
CADET SINGLE SKI - 3RD
Scott Wooden

1979 -TRIGG ISLAND, WA
CADET MALIIBU - 2ND JUNIOR IRONMAN - 3RD
lan Hodgen Scott Wooden

1980 - MAROOCHYDORE, GLD
JUNICR DOUBLE SKI - 15T
Scoft Wooden, lan Hodgen

1981 -WANDA, NSW
OPEN SINGLE SKI - 15T OPEN DOUBLE SKI - 2ND JNR. SINGLE SKI - 3RD
Mark Wooden Mark Wooden, Shane Wooden Scott Wooden

1982-MOANA, SA
OPEN SKI RELAY - 1 ST
Mark Wooden, Shane Wooden, Scott Wooden

CADET MALIBU - 1 ST CADET SINGLE SKI - 2ND
Andrew Peacock Andrew Peacock
OPEN DOUBLE SKI - 2ND JUNIOR SINGLE SKI - 3RD
Mark Wooden, Shane Wooden fan Hodgen

1983 - CLIFTON BEACH, TAS
JUNIOR IRONMAN - 15T CADET SKI - 1 ST JUNIOR SKI - 3RD

Darren Goldsworthy David Pummeroy lan Rowling

OPEN SKi RELAY - 3RD OPEN DOUBLE SK! - 3RD
Mark Wooden, Shane Wooden, ScottWooden Mark Wooden, Shane Wooden

1984 - KURRAWA, QLD
JUNIOR DOUBLE SKI- 15T OPEN SKI RELAY - 3RD
David Pummeroy, lan Rowling Mark Wooden, Shane Wooden, Scott Wooden

1985 - POINT LEO, VIC
JUNIOR DOUBLE SKi - 15T JUNIOR SINGLE SKI - 3RD

David Pummeroy, lan Rowling David Pummeroy

OPEN SKI RELAY - 3RD
Mark Wooden, Shane Wooden, Scott Wooden

MARCH PAST - 3RD

Don Brady, Mick Copley, Brian Dixon, George Gardner, Frank Harris, Trevor Harris, Jack
Mallec, Jenny Marks, Geoff Moffat, David Stewart, Petter Sutton, David Watt Bob Mayo
(Coach), George Hann {Asst. Coach)

M“‘wm.“
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AUSITIRAETAN
CHAMPIONSIP EDAL
WIININ ER'S

1986 - MOANA, SA
JUNIOR DOUBLE SKI - 3RD JUNIOR SINGLE SKI - 3RD
Gavin Steel, Danny Liptak David Pummeroy

MARCH PAST - 3RD
Don Brady, Mick Copley, Brian Dixon, George Gardner, John Hall, Frank Harris, Trevor
Harris, Jim Lenthall, Jack Mallee, Jenny Marks, Geoff Moffat, David Stewart Bob Mayo
(Coach), George Hann (Asst. Coach)

1987 - SCARBOROUGH, WA
MARCH PAST - 3RD
Don Brady, Mick Copley, Brian Dixon, George Gardner, John Hall, Frank Harris, Trevor
Harris, Jim Lenthall, Jack Mallee, Richard Olesinski, Terry Smallwood, J Whitmee Bob Mayo
(Coach), George Hann (Asst. Coach)

1991 - SCARBOROUGH, WA
MARCH PAST - 3RD
Robyn Atkinson, Mick Copley, Brian Dixon, Phil Carter, Frank Harris, Trevor Harris, Greg
Higgs, Ray Martin, Geoff Moffat, Richard Olesinski, Terry Smallwood, Peter Sutton Bob
Mayo (Coach), George Hann (Asst. Coach)

1993 - KURRAWA, QLD
MARCH PAST - 3RD
Robyn Atkinson, Phil Carter, Brian Dixon, David Donnelly, George Gardner, Frank Harris,
Trevor Harris, Greg Higgs, Wesley Smith, David Stewart, Peter Sutton, Ken Small
Bob Mayo (Coach), George Hann (Asst. Coach)

1995 - KURRAWA, QLD
MARCH PAST - 1 ST
Phil Carter, Brian Dixon, David Donnelly, George Gardner, John Hall, Frank Harris, Greg
Higgs, Stuart Orr, Terry Smallwood, Peter Sutton, John Treacy, Jenny Whitmee,
Bob Mayo (Coach)

1996 - KURRAWA, QLD
MARCH PAST - 1 ST
Brian Dixon, David Donnelly, George Gardner, John Hall, Frank Harris, Greg Higgs,
Richard Olesinski, Stuart Orr, Terry Smallwood, Peter Sutton, John Treacy, Jenny Whitmee,
Bob Mayo (Coach), George Hann (Asst. Coach)

1997 -KURRAWA, QLD
MARCH PAST - | ST
Phil Carter, Brian Dixon, David Donnelly, George Gardner, John Hall, Frank Harris,
Greg Higgs, Richard Olesinski, Terry Smallwood, David Stewart, John Treacy,
Jenny Whitmee, Bob Mayo (Coach), George Hann (Asst. Coach)

1998 - KURRAWA, QLD
MARCH PAST - 3RD
Don Alexander, Robin Atkinson, Phil Carter, Brian Dixon, David Donnelly, Frank Drake,
George Gardner, John Hall, Frank Harris, Greg Higgs, Terry Smallwood, Jenny Whitmee,
Bob Mayo (Coach), George Hann (Asst. Coach)
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Our under 21's March past Team remained undefeated throughout the season in South Aus-
tralia including the State Titles. T began managing them around the Christmas break. They
were having difficulty in establishing a feam even though they had a strong core group. They
adopted me or I adopted them I am not sure how it happened. Later I was told I was their
Coach and must say it was very enjoyable.

I wish to express how proud I was of our Under 21 March Past Team whilst on tour. This
deals with their attitude foward training, competition and as representatives of our Club.
Their personal behaviour was excellent both in the competition arena and during their free
time.

We had the joy of success from competition on Friday 26th when there were 15 teams
competing. We came equal first but lost on a count back and ended up second with a score
of 7.01 deductions. The team that beat us was Tugan on 7 points, Semaphore came third on
8 points.

This gave the team a high expectation for Sunday's competition. They continued fraining
with dedication and looked very sharp.

The results from the competition on Sunday 28th were as follows. The field was reduced to
11 teams of which we came fourth with a score of 7 points. Whilst we were all disappointed
this is the best score this team has ever drilled. I was very proud of them in the manner in
which they excelled and in their Sportsmanship.

The teams that beat us were Collaroy 3 points, Semaphore 6 points, Coogee 6.01 points and
then us South Port on 7 points.

I feel the four has given our team an insight into how much work, methods and dedication is
required To be successful at the National Titles.

They are young Women and Men whom I have had great pleasure working with over the past
season. I now hope they will continue next season in setting our goal at 1 or 2 point deduction
and bringing home “Goid”.

Thanks again for entrusting me in coaching South Port S.L.5.C. Under 21 March Past Team.

Dy gy

Under 21 March Past Coach
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BESULYS

Carlton & United State Titles Results
Moana Beach March 1999

Open State Titles

South Port SLEC Annual Report 1998-99

Gold medals Silver medals

Open March past team Alex Botha - Under 16 Boardriding

Under 21 March Past team Alex Botha - Under 18 Boardriding

Under 18 Men's Beach Relay team Alex Botha - Under 16 Surf Board

Under 16 Women's Beach Relay team Warwick Armstrong - Open Men's Iron Man
Aisha Olesinski - Open Women's Boardriding Warwick Armstrong - Open Men's Rescue Tube
Laura Greer - Under 16 Women's Flags Warwick Armstrong - Open Men's Surf Belt

Bronze medals
Brett Harvey - Open Men's Single Ski
Adam Chilcott - Open Men's Flags

Masters State Titles

Gold medals

180+ Surf Boat

200+ Surf Boat

Martin Chilman/Paul Howse - 50-54 Double Ski
*Ray Martin - 45-49 Iron Man

‘Ray Martin - 45-49 Men's Rescue Tube

Silver medals
1130+ Taplin Relay
120+ Surf Boat :
‘'Ray Martin/Richard Olesinski - 45-49 Double Sk| 1=
' Ray Martin - 45-49 Men’s Surf Race
Dave Watt - 30-34 Men's Surf Board

Bronze medals

§130+ Ski Relay

{Ray Martin - 45-49 Men's Single Ski
Martin Chilman - 50-54 Men's Single Ski
Martin Chilman - 50-54 Men's Surf Board
Paul Edwards - 35-39 Men's Beach Sprint

(PS. There is no fact in the rumour that we are changing our club name to South Four‘fh!!)
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D.J. Alexander

M.L. Elliot
G.A. Cornwall

L. Bvans

D. Alexander
S. Binks

D. Gardner
G. Price

C. Foord

J. Smith

Donald Alexander
Ebonie Armstrong
Hollie Armstrong
Kaye Armstrong
Melanie Armstrong
Micheal Armstrong
Scott Armstrong
Shamus Armstrong
Warwick Armstrong
Robin Atkinson
Craig Austin

David Barnes

Alex Botha
Gabrielle Botha
Isabel Botha
Judith Botha
Maguerite Botha
Samuel Bottin
Dale Brewster
Robert Brewster
Ross Brewster
Matthew Burgess
Frances Byrne
Richard Byrne
Phitip Carter

Adam ChilcoTt
Brad Chilman
Johanna Chilman
Martin Chilman
Domingue Clark

FOUNDATION MEMBERS

C.E. Hann

R.A. Edge
&.W. Hann
G.M. Ellery

LIFE MEMBERS

F. Harris

&. Hann

A. Higgs

M. Wooden
P. Keelan

D. MclLeod
Y. Stephens

J. Watt
S. Linden
R. Mayo
M. Shead
A. Horton
J. Nearmy
G. Ferrett

REGISTERED MEMBERS

Christine Clohesy
David Clohesy
Kevin Clohesy
Matthew Clohesy
Steven Clohesy
Michael Colegate
Dean Colegate
Sarah Colegate
Elizabeth Colegate
Bradley Coleman
Robyn Collins
Arlo Cook
Brenda Curran
Darren Curran
Frederick Curran
Ryan Curran
Euan Currie
Fiona Currie

Kay Currie
Kenneth Currie
Jay Demarco
John Devitt
Jonothan Dewar
Brian Dixon

Alexander Dobrovolskis

Nicholas Dobrovolskis
David Donnelly
Jennifer Drake
Franklin Drake
Matthwe Earle

Emma Eastham
Gary Eastham
Jacqueline Eastham
Katherine Eastham
Tanya Eastham
Daniel Edge
Timothy Edge
Larry Edge
Elizabeth Edge
Joshua Edwards
Karen Edwards
Paul Edwards
Shaina Edwards
Lauren Etheridge
Michael Etheridge
Pamela Etheridge
Rebecca Etheridge
Mark Fay

David Ferrett
Bradley Foord
Christopher Foord
Diana Foord
Dwayne Foord
Tristan Foord
Richard Ford
Nicholas Fox
Samantha Fox
David Gardner
Erika Gluis

Jake Gluis
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A.C. Harris
F. Harris
G.CR. Price

K. Watt

B. Dixon

D. Watt

C. Gibbons

P. Wooden

R. Olesinski
M. Chilman

P. Sutton

Mark Gluis

Ben Goldfinch
Michael Goldfinch
Susan Goldfinch
Alana Glosby
Adam Gordon
Paul &ray
Thomas Gray
Laura Greer
Ronnie Guyers
John Hall

George Hann
Jarred Hanton
Darian Harrison
Frank Harris
Brett Harvey
Julie Hastings
Kristine Hastings
Heather Hastings
Peter Hastings
Steven Hedley
Kathleen Hegarty
Amy Higgs
Andrew Higgs
Gregory Higgs
Judy Higgs
Janet Hobbs
Katherine Hobbs
Caitlin Hodgen
Nathan Howse
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NENBERSHIP

Paul Howse
Rosemary Howse
Rachel Humphries
Belinda Iljesen
Sherry Iljessen
Slava Iljesen
Brian Johnns
David Jolly
Hannah Juhrmann
Melissa Keyser
Andrew Kovac
Laura Kowalewski
Deon Kruger
Ryan Kuss
Rylan Lamb-Lawton
Bianca Lansdowne
Daniel Lansdowne
Glenys Lansdowne
Tony Lansdowne
Leeann Leyson
Luke Leyson
Troy Leyson
Wayne Leyson
Benjamin Loades
Bradley Long
Andrea Lowery
Andrew Lowery
Christopher Lowery
Adam Lyons
Beau Lyons
Karen Lyons
Kylie Lyons
Dorothy Martin
Emily Martin
‘ Jennifer Martin
gachel Martin
aymond Martin
Ray Martin Snr.
Sarah Martin
Robert Mayo
Jason McGaffin

Andrew McGarry
Hamish McGarry
Jane McGarry
Dianne McIntyre
Kellie McIntyre
Len McIntyre
Jonathon McKay
Amelia McKewen
Deborah McKewen
John McKewen
Michael McKewen
Sander Millos
Geoffrey Moffat
John Morgan
Michelle Morgan
Robert Morgan
Scott Morgan

Eli Morrison
Dillon Morrison
Thomas Mott
Karen Mugridge
Christopher Mullins
John Nearmy
Travis Nearmy
Heather Nieass
Mark Nieass
Kate Nowakowski
Michael Nowakowski
Stan Nowakowski
Stefan Nowakowski
Aisha Olesinski
Richard Olesinski
Stefan Olesinski
Yvonne Olesinski
Courtney Pasfield
Morris Peacock
Robert Peat
Clifford Piper
Ashley Pitcher
Christine Pitcher
Craig Pitcher

Jack Pitcher
Justin Pitcher
Adrian Pope
Geoffery Price
Maree Price

David Pummeroy
Janet Puplett

Keir Puplett

Tara Pluplett

Rob Radcliffe
David Randall
David Rawson
Jacqueline Rawson
Megan Rawson
Nanette Rawson
Renee Rawson
Stephen Reddaway
Christian Ruthenberg
Maxine Ruthenburg
Nathan Ruthenberg
Renee Ruthenberg
David Sboro

Leslie Sboro
Luciano Sboro
Michael Sboro
Michael Scott
Renee Scott
Annette Shephard
Jeffery Shephard
Karl Shephard
Michelle Simpson
Wayne Sims
Terrance Smallwood
John Smith

Dale South

Ariel Spencer
Alan Staples
Georgina Staples
Jacqueline Staples
Lyn Staples
Samuel Starling

Gavin Steel
Daniel Strilchuk
Monica Strilchuk
Peter Strilchuk
Alexander Sulda
Christine Sulda
Heidi Sulda
Justine Sulda
Marie Sulda
Peter Surman
Dorne Sutton
Peter Sutton
Danieka Thomas
Jye Thomas
Lahnee Thomas
Lloy Thomas

Dale Thomson
Rachel Vandersluys
David Watt
Karina Watt
Bowen Webster
Carol Webster
Jess Webster
Mark Webster
Timothy Wheeler
Adam Whitford
Andrew Whitford
Kerryn Whitford
Megan Whitford
Jennifer Whitmee
Mark Wilkins
Matthew Wilkins
Zoe Wilkins
Alysha Winter
Brogan Winter
Mark Wooden
Tahlia Wreford
Andrina Wright
Heather Wright
David Yates
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